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During the 3 days of the Purification Azalea Festival (May 8-10) the CheonShim Boat experience was 
made available to members. This Boat experience is a kind of pilgrimage program through which 
members can “walk” in the footsteps of our True Parents who, since the late 1960’s, offered sincere 
devotion at CheonShim Lake (Chung Pyung Lake). With a small fee of $10, members were able to board 
a speed boat provided by CheongShim International Youth Center, and enjoy the beautiful scenery in and 
around Chung Pyung Holy Ground. The boat pillar has not been open for 3 long years since the 
Seonghwa ceremony of True Father, so with the opportunity newly made available, many members 
gathered at the pillar for a unique boat ride. 
 
As they enjoyed their ride they were also able to listen to various explanations of the life course of True 
Parents, and of the sincere devotions they offered in order to fully prepare the Chung Pyung Holy 
Ground. Through participating in this Boat pilgrimage members had an opportunity to inherit the love and 
heart that True Parents had for Chung Pyung Holy Ground. 
 
 


